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ANNAPOLIS, Md., Oct. 28 /PRNewswire-FirstCall/ -- FTI Consulting, Inc. (NYSE: FCN - News), a premier provider of problem-solving consulting and
technology services to major corporations, financial institutions and law firms, today announced that on October 26, 2005 its Board of Directors
appointed former nine term United States Congressman, Matthew F. McHugh, to its board of directors, increasing the size of the board to nine.
Congressman McHugh, who will be an independent director, was appointed to serve in a newly created vacancy as a Class I director whose term will
expire at FTI's next annual meeting in the Spring of 2006.

From 1975 to 1992, Congressman McHugh, now age 66, was U.S. Representative in Congress for the 27th and 28th Congressional Districts of New
York. From 1978 to 1992 he sat on the Committee on Appropriations. He was also a member of the Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence,
chairing its Subcommittee on Legislation, from 1985-1990. In 1991, he was appointed Acting Chairman of the Committee on Standards of Official
Conduct (the "Ethics Committee") and led the bipartisan investigation in what became known as the "House banking scandal" of the early '90's. His
work in that extremely challenging and sensitive investigation caused former President Bush to remember him as "a good man, a person who was able
to work in a bipartisan spirit when the good of the country was at stake." Colleagues referred to him as the "conscience of the House."

After retiring from congress, Congressman McHugh was senior advisor at The World Bank, acting as senior counselor to its president from May 1993
to June 2005, as an employee and, beginning in December 2000, as a consultant.

Commenting on Congressman's McHugh's election, Jack Dunn, FTI's president and chief executive officer, said: "The addition of Congressman
McHugh to our board underscores our continuing commitment to being a leader in good corporate governance. He brings to FTI and its stockholders
unquestioned integrity, a wealth of experience and a tremendous amount of energy and enthusiasm for our mission. Opportunities to find individuals
like Matt McHugh are rare, indeed, and we will benefit enormously from his addition to our board."


